SWTTC Secretary’s Report for the 2014-15 Season
for the AGM September 2015
Our second year at Westgate School has been one of consolidation. We built on the experiences of our first year and are learning what works and what needs improvement!
Our membership has been varied through the year with a peak in the spring, after we ran the Primary School league sessions. The maximum number at any one of our Thursday coaching sessions was 23 but, over the whole year, we averaged 15 in the beginners group and 9 in the improvers session.
Last year we asked for payment up front but many paid weekly. For ease of administration (ie to reduce the amount of cash we have to handle) 	we are now asking for the one off termly payment up front. New comers are of course, still welcome to try a session before committing to the term.
Our club nights on Fridays, Pay and Play, have had an average attendance of 11 players - a figure reduced by low numbers in the summer term: next year we propose cancelling Friday P&P in the summer.
The SWTTC website is still in working order at
www.tabletennis365.com/southwonston  but for all the latest Winchester League news go to 
www.winchester-table-tennis-league.org.uk/ you'll find lots of interesting table tennis info there!
It's been great to welcome many new faces to the club over the past year - including a few girls (would be lovely to have some more!) and to see the progress being made by the coaches with the young players.
My thanks to Jenna Armitage for continuing to provide solid backup with all her knowledge and experience as past Secretary.  (We couldn’t do without her!!) And to the other parents who have stepped in to (wo)man the registers when Jenna and I have been unavailable; it’s much appreciated.


Charlotte Smith
Secretary SWTTC

Contact: tabletennischarlotte@gmail.com or 07902 027 281
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